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Westgate Parent Association Meeting

Wednesday, November 18th, 2015
Westgate Staff Room
Present: Patricia Baker (Chair), Tony Roziere (Treasurer), Ozzie Rempel (Staff Rep), Tara McCallum, Michelle Henning, Gwendolyn Penner, Jodi Lee, Trina Neufeld, Heidi Grieser, Jan Barak-Stelmack, Heather Smith, Gail Archer-Heese (Secretary)

_______________________________________________________

1.0 Welcome

1.1 Patricia shared devotion with the Theme: Peace. In particular, this month, in light of Remembrance Day; Awareness of Domestic Violence Month coinciding with a tragic association between our school and a domestic violence event; The Attack on Paris - the challenge is to find HOPE in a world created by a hopeful God.  Gail will offer a devotion at the January meeting.
2.0 Acceptance of the Minutes from the Westgate PA Meeting held on October 14th
2.1 Amendments

2.1.1 Attendee “Madina” should be changed to “Mardina”

2.1.2 In Ozzie’s report – the small group concept is not being piloted this year, but in fact has been running for several years

ACTION: Minutes to be amended as suggested

· Jodi moved, Heidi seconded; All in favour – carried

3.0 Acceptance of the Agenda

· Heidi moved, Gail seconded; All in favour – carried

4.0 Reports:

4.1 President’s Report (Patricia)

4.1.1 Patricia has attended 2 Board Meetings since our last PA Meeting. Board meetings are completely confidential so, although she can report to the Board on PA activities, she cannot report on Board activities to the PA. If parents wish to find out about Board activities, they could contact a Board Member directly.
4.1.2 AGM –A reminder that the AGM is scheduled for Monday, November 23rd at 7:00. This is another good way to find out about Board & school activities
4.1.3 Patricia has had conversations with parents about uniforms, perogies, concerts etc. Some items are being added to the Classified section on-line
4.2 Treasurer’s Report (Tony Roziere)

4.2.1 Induction Oven – The status of the induction oven for the kitchen was discussed last meeting. Tony reports that he looked into this further and found that the oven was ordered and has arrived

4.2.2 Perogy & Sausage Fundraiser –Tony reported that this fundraiser brought in the highest income to date - $23,800.00. We have yet to pay the supplier for the product
4.2.3 Wish List: The PA has available funds of $8,000.00 for this request period.  There will be two more request periods during this school year.  
4.3 Staff Report (Ozzie Rempel)
4.3.1 Ozzie reported on recent school activity

4.3.1.1 The Seniors put on a “spectacular” performance of “A Mid-Summer’s Night Dream” – a “most fun” rendition

4.3.1.2 The Gym has been packed lately

· Peace Chapel – Thursday, November 12th
· Varsity Volleyball Finals – Boys and Girls

· Girl’s Varsity Volleyball is on the road to Swan River for Provincials

· Evening of the Arts happened Tuesday, November 17th
· Invitation to participate in the “Inspire Campaign” (the capital campaign for renovations to Westgate)
· Ozzie invites all parents to attend the AGM

4.4 Volunteer Reports

4.4.1 Cookbooks

· There is no one at tonight’s meeting who can report on the status of Cookbook sales

4.4.2 Perogy & Sausage (Trina Neufeld)

· Although this fundraiser was well supported there were some challenges, particularly with the pick-up process:
· They had to move the operation inside because of rain

· Not everybody remembered to pick up his or her orders, which left the organizers trying to find space to store boxes of product. Many thanks to Jen & Karl who allowed some product to be stored in the Gym freezer

· The supplier provided too much of some types of perogies, and were short on other types so not everybody got what they ordered

· The organizers (Trina & new volunteer, Jodi Lee) are confident that they will organize things differently next year. Some ideas they discussed included:
· Start earlier in the day so that parents picking up for co-workers will have time to return to work for delivery
· Needing a larger space for organization.  Distribution next year will be dependent on facilities available when the school moves. 

· Need more volunteers to pack (maybe 8 altogether)
· Reviewing the distribution process (one idea is to not pre-pack, rather to fill each order as it arrives to improve accuracy)
· There still remains unsold product from this year.   ACTION ITEM:

· Patricia will post on-line and send out an email to sell remaining perogies and sausage
4.4.3 Sobey’s Cards Fundraiser (Shannon)
· Shannon is organizing this event but she is not in attendance at this meeting

· Tony will have the cards activated and then deliver them directly to the school. They will then be locked up. Up until now, the office staff (this year Lori and Edith) distribute the cards to parents coming into the office for pick-up.
ACTION ITEMS:

· Patricia suggested that maybe we get a parent volunteer to sit in the office to distribute the cards. Ozzie will check with Edith and Lori to see whether this will relieve them of the task, or whether they would find an extra person in their space constricting
· We move that the PA purchase $10.00 gift cards from Tim Horton’s for Lori and Edith to thank them for their help with the Sobey’s Card distribution

· Moved: Jodi Lee

Seconded: Trina Neufeld
.
Carried

4.4.4 Fall Workshop (Patricia) – Study Skills
· Patricia reported that the Fall workshop was attended by about 40-50 parent and students

· The presenter was fun, informative and engaging
· Feedback – One parent commented that the session was a bit long for students, so maybe they could be provided with more hands-on activity, or could have run about  ½ hour shorter

ACTION ITEM

· Begin to consider topics for Spring Workshop (Thursday, March 17th). This workshop is traditionally geared towards parents rather than students, and after some discussion it became apparent that this is because the students are often involved with other school events at that time of year. Presentation topics suggested:
· Money Management

· Internet Use

· Social Media (Dave Wall – Tech Consultant from Pembina Trails S.D.)

· Job Preparation (Youth employment Services)
· Heather confirmed that Dave Wall is available to offer another Social Media workshop on March 17, 2016.
· Heidi has access to many different presenters so offered her services

5.0 New Business

5.1 Constitution Review 

· Last meeting it was suggested that rather than tackling the entire constitution at one meeting, that at each meeting we will review one segment at a time

· After some discussion on the items on page 1, there arose more questions than answers, so it was decided that:

· A subcommittee consisting of Jodi, Patricia and Heather will review the Constitution, clarify the working, and report back to the Parent Association


5.2 Staff Wish List
· We have requests totaling over $30,000.00

· We can divide all funds up between all requests, or fund complete request and defer other requests.
· Decisions as follows:

· Photography Club (Helen Janzen): 3 Canon PowerShot Elph 350 digital cameras (Request: $678.82)  Approved
· Music (Vic Pankratz):  Start-up Piano Fund Contribution (Request:  $20,000 - $25,000) Unable to consider at this time; request that another application be submitted for consideration in January/February period.

· Library (Wilma Johnson):  12 wired mice for library laptops (Request: $135.19)  Approved
· Phys Ed (Jen How/Karl Wiebe):  Gym Score Clock Console (Request: $1082)  Approved
· Library (Wilma Johnson): Book Truck (Request: $875)  Approved
· Middle East Exchange (James Friesen):  Funds to enhance hosting experience (Request: up to $500)  $500 Approved
· Senior Student Council (Kieran Penner/Thomas McCallum):  Contribution towards Permanent projector and screen for the gymnasium (Request: $1000 - $3000) PA expressed concern that this equipment might be damaged during construction and renovations and asked that the proposal be resubmitted when this is no longer a concern. 

5.3 Fruit and Cheese Fundraiser
· Gwendolyn and Deanna Penner will co-chair the fruit and cheese fundraiser (oranges, grapefruit and Bothwell cheese) again.  They will be in touch with representatives of sponsoring congregations.  Dates will be set after Christmas for sometime in January/February.
· The following suggestions (applicable to all fundraisers) were made:

· we state clearly that all cheques be made payable to Westgate Parent Association

· we consider Paypal

· contact information needs to be included on all information

· the website be used to publicize the fundraiser

5.4 Teacher Appreciation

Michelle, Gwendolyn, Tara, Heather and Patricia will prepare Christmas cards for teachers and staff.

Meeting Adjourned  at 9:10pm by Patricia.
